
Dear Supervisors, 

 

I’ve lived on Wallace Dr off of Black Bart Trail East since 1997.  Every year I’ve had a small garden and no problem with 

water supply from a well on the property.  Last summer, the well was no longer able to supply water to the property 

and we were forced to use city water.  We learned that some new wells in the area were affecting the well that we use 

on the property. The outlook for the coming summer is worse than from a year ago as we’ve had less rainfall and the 

groundwater is certainly affected.   

 

The combination of prolonged drought and higher water usage due to large marijuana farms is directly affecting 

many of us who want small summer gardens and good clean water to drink from wells on our property.  It seems the 

Supervisors don’t care about how this affects the people who vote for them and are only beholden to deep pocket 

growers.  You can and should do better and consider all of us who’s lives are negatively affected by the impact of 

these larger growers on our ecosystem and water table. 

 

Sincerely, Leslie Lind 

 


